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Dear Ocean Palms Families,                                                            
 Welcome to the 2025–2026 school year! We are beyond         
excited to reunite with our wonderful students and to welcome 
new families to our school community. Over the summer, we’ve 
eagerly anticipated the return of the joy, laughter, and energy 
your children bring to our campus. Our hearts are full as we set 
sail on another incredible year together.                                                         
 This year marks a fresh beginning for all of us. As we embark 
on this new journey, we invite you to join our otter raft. A close-
knit, supportive community that, like a raft of otters, sticks               
together, lifts one another up, and makes waves of positive 
change. Otters are known for their playful and cooperative               
nature, and we aim to embody those same qualities through our 
school motto: Everyday – Everyone – Everything Matters!                                        
 You can expect a welcome email from your child’s  
teacher between 8:00–10:00 a.m. on Thursday, August 7th. 
A great deal of time, thought, and care has gone into the class 
placement process. We consider input from families while            
prioritizing student learning styles, peer dynamics, and individu-
al needs. While we recognize that children may have prefer-
ences for specific friends or teachers, we ask for your                     
partnership in reinforcing that each new school year brings              
exciting opportunities to grow, form new friendships, and learn 
from new experiences. Our staff is deeply committed to creating 
a nurturing environment where every child can thrive.                                                                   
 As we dive into this new chapter, let’s embrace the spirit of 
the otter raft by working together, supporting one another, and            
celebrating every success along the way. We are honored to 
have your family with us on this journey and look forward to the 
adventures ahead. Let’s make this a year filled with kindness, 
connection, and boundless possibilities. 

With great excitement,                                                                       

Mrs. Tiffany Cantwell                                                                                       
Principal 

School Spirit                

Wear Your OPE Gear 

Every Friday!  

August            

7 - Welcome email sent to families (8:00-10:00) 

8 – Meet the Teacher/Mini Book Fair (8:00-11:00) 

11 – First day of school for PreK & Grades (1-5)  

11 – 14 Staggered Start for Kindergarten Students 

15 – All Kindergarten students report to school 

18 – Tea and Tissues for Kindergarten and New 
Families to OPE and PTO Meeting (9:00-10:30) 

28 – Classroom Volunteer Meeting (9:00-10:00)
And CAAP Art Volunteers Meeting (10:00-11:00) 

September 

1 – Labor Day - No School 

8 - PTO Meeting (9:00-10:00) 

10 – Interims: Posted on HAC 

18 – Fifth Grade Classroom Spelling Bee 

18 – Fall Family Night with book fair and 
open house with teachers (5:00-7:00)  

19 – Teacher In-service Day  - No School  

22 – 26 Fall Book Fair – Class schedules TBA 

24 – (K,1, 3) Health Screenings (8:45-12:00) 

25 - SAC Meeting (3:15-4:15) 





Meet the Teacher – Friday, August 8  (8:00–11:00 a.m.)                               
We’re so excited to welcome all our otters new and returning for a new 

school year! During this event:                                                                              

• Kindergarten parents will sign up for their child’s staggered start day.          

• Students can drop off school supplies (online orders will be waiting in 

classrooms).                                                                                                         

• Families can explore the mini-book fair in the cafeteria.                                        

• Our amazing PTO will be there with spirit wear, volunteer sign-ups, and 

a photo area to capture your back-to-school memories.                                           

• Don’t forget: every Friday is OPE Spirit Day! Staff and students wear 

OPE gear to show their otter pride!  

Campus Safety – Raptor System & Visitor Access                         

Our students’ and staff’s safety is our top priority. All visitors entering the 

building beyond the front office during school hours must be approved 

through the St. Johns County School District's Volunteer Application sys-

tem, supported by Raptor Visitor Management. Even if you’re planning to 

walk your child to class on the first day of school, you must be approved in 

advance. Apply now at: www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/volunteer  

This includes:                                                                                                    
- Attending class events or performances,                                                       
- Eating lunch with your child                                                                               
- Volunteering in the classroom                                                                         

- Chaperoning field trips 

 

Bus Information – BusPlanner & Chipmunk App                                         
Starting this year, all bus transportation information will be accessed 
through BusPlanner and its mobile companion, the Chipmunk app. HAC no 

longer provides bus route details. 

Use BusPlanner to: View your child’s assigned bus stop, route, and pick-
up/drop-off times. Receive alerts for route changes or delays and confirm 

transportation updates or special requests 

Bus routes will be available starting July 30, 2025. 

Visit: https://sjcsd.mybusplanner.com/ or download Chipmunk in 

your app store.  

Need help? Contact Routing Specialist Tiffany Bravo at (904) 547-8076. 

October           

2 - Individual Student Pictures  

3 – Fifth Grade School Spelling Bee                   
(9:00-10:30) 

6 - PTO Meeting (9:00-10:00)  

10 – First Quarter Ends 

10 – Otter Run Pep Rally for students  

13 – Teacher Planning Day -  No School 

21 – (K-5) Otter Run Day – Schedule TBA 

22 – Report Cards posted on HAC 

23 - SAC Meeting (3:15-4:15) 

23 & 24 – Rain Dates for Otter Run 

27 – 31 Canned Food Drive 

27 – 31 Red Ribbon Week  

November 

TBD – Art to Remember orders due  

3 – 5 Treats for Troops Candy Donation/Drive 

3 – 28 Holiday Toy Drive for OPE Otters 
through Amazon 

7 – Veteran’s Day Flag Placement 

10 - PTO Meeting (9:00-10:00) 

10 – Rain Date: Veteran’s Day Flag                 
Placement 

11 – Veterans Day - No School 

13 – Interims: Posted on HAC 

13 - Picture Retake Day  

14 – Sumo Wrestling Show for students  

20 - SAC Meeting (3:15-4:15) 

24 – 28 Thanksgiving Break - No School 

 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/volunteer
https://sjcsd.mybusplanner.com/


Welcome to the 

Otter Raft! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December          

9 – Kindergarten Celebrations 

10 – PreK & Varying Exceptionalities (VE) 
Celebrations 

11 - SAC Meeting (10:00-11:00) 

11 – First Grade Celebrations 

12 – Second Grade Celebrations 

15 – Third Grade Celebrations 

16 – Fourth Grade Celebrations 

18 – Fifth Grade Celebrations 

19 – Holiday Sing-along & Pajama Day 

19 – Second Quarter/First Semester Ends 

19 – Early Dismissal 1:45  

12/22 – 1/2 Winter Break/No School 

January 

2 – Teacher Planning Day/No School 

5 – Classes Resume  

12 - PTO Meeting (9:00-10:00) 

15 – Report Cards posted on (HAC) 

19 – Martin Luther King Day/No School 

29 - SAC Meeting (3:15-4:15) 

When are school tours?                                                        

Who Should Attend the School Tour? 

All incoming Kindergarten students and any stu-

dents who are new to Ocean Palms Elementary 

are invited to attend a school tour. If your child pre-

viously participated in a school tour during the 

school year, there is no need to attend again.              

Sign up using the signup genius link below:   

https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/20F0C45A8AE23A7F58-57600404-school  

What to Expect?                                              

We encourage everyone to read their Student– 

Parent Handbook prior to the tour. We will have a 

short presentation in the cafeteria to learn about 

OPE. Then we will break up into small groups to 

tour the school and end in the cafeteria for parents 

to start checking off their back to school list “To 

do’s”.  

 

Can I get a jump start on my back to 

school to do list during the tour?                                    

PTO volunteers will have laptops set-up in the              

cafeteria to assist parents with the following:                    

Becoming an OPE Booster, Visitor Access, Pay-

pams lunch account, and Home Access Center. 

Thursday, July 31 
9:00-10:00 or 10:30-11:30 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0C45A8AE23A7F58-57600404-school
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0C45A8AE23A7F58-57600404-school


What is Kindergarten Staggered Start?                                                  
Staggered Start provides an opportunity for the kindergarten teacher to work with a 
small group of students each day to teach rituals and routines and ensure students 
are comfortable with their environment before introducing them to the entire class.  

 

How does Staggered Start work?                                                                  
On Friday, August 8, at Meet the Teacher Kindergarten families will select one of the 
following days: August 11, 12, 13, or 14 to participate in Staggered Start.   

• Monday 8/11/25 (Dismissal 2:45) 

• Tuesday, 8/12/25 (Dismissal 2:45) 

• Wednesday, 8/13/25 (Early Dismissal 1:45) 

• Thursday, 8/14/25 (Dismissal 2:45) 

• Friday, 8/15/25 - All Kindergarten Students Report to School                
(Dismissal 2:45)  

 

What time is Staggered Start drop off?                                                                                 
We are asking parents of kindergarten students who wish to walk their child to class 
during staggered start to complete the visitor access application (see p.5) and arrive 
at school between (8:40-9:00) on the staggered start day they signed up for at Meet 
the Teacher. Please bring your photo ID for check in. Kindergarten students riding 
the bus to school on their staggered start day will be assisted to class by OPE Staff.  
 

When do all Kindergarten Students Start?                                                                                
All Kindergarten students will report to school on Friday, August 15 during our          
regular arrival time (8:00-8:25).  Please note that every Wednesday is early release 
and we dismiss at 1:45.   



Home Access Center (HAC) for K–5 Parents 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/hac/ 

The Home Access Center (HAC) provides parents with secure, password-protected access to im-

portant information about their child’s education. Through this web-based system, you can 

view: 

• Attendance 

• Report cards 

• Schedules 

• Assessment data 

HAC is part of our district’s eSchoolPlus Student Information System. To get started, please 

complete the Home Access Center User Registration form, available on the district’s website.              

If you experience any issues creating your account, please contact: Vicki Morales                               

Email: Vicki.Morales@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

 

 

Parentsquare – Mass Communication System                                      
www.parentsquare.com/signin  

 

What is ParentSquare? 

ParentSquare is our new district-wide communication platform. It brings together everything you 

need in one place messages from the principal, 

updates from your child’s teacher, reminders, 

forms, and more! 

 

How to Get Started: 

• Go to: www.parentsquare.com/signin Use 

the email or phone number you provided to the 

school when you registered. 

• Download the free app Search “ParentSquare” in 

the App Store or Google Play 

• Sign in and customize your notifications and lan-

guage settings 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/hac/
mailto:Vicki.Morales@stjohns.k12.fl.us
http://www.parentsquare.com/signin
http://www.parentsquare.com/signin










STAY CONNECTED TO OPE! We encourage everyone to follow 

our PTO’s  Instagram and Facebook pages for hot off the press 

information and fabulous footage of our school events!                                                                

OPE’s Website - https://www-ope.stjohns.k12.fl.us                                                                         

PTO’s Website - https://opepto.membershiptoolkit.com                                                                                                                             

PTO’s Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/OceanPalmsPTO/                                                                                        

PTO’s Instagram - https://www.instagram.com/opepto/ 

https://www-ope.stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://opepto.membershiptoolkit.com
https://www.facebook.com/OceanPalmsPTO/
https://www.instagram.com/opepto/











